

# September 19, 1944 Memorandum Discussing Joint Military Organization

## Citation:

"Memorandum Discussing Joint Military Organization", September 19, 1944, Wilson Center Digital Archive, Container 174, W. Averell Harriman Papers, Manuscript Division, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C.

https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/219926

# **Summary:**

Stalin and Harriman discuss the benefits of a joint military organization as the troops to the East and West of Germany move closer together.

# **Original Language:**

**English** 

### **Contents:**

Original Scan Transcript - English

Original Scan

Stalin Supr. 23

on Jone 20 in a conversation between Ibrahal

Stalin and the serious chains by the necessity me discussed for close collaboration between the led hear in the Saot and the Allied Forces in the Fret when their bodision malved -th -vegeted to bowerers chould that Seneral Sersiall and Source Sections felt that the need for collaboration was not at that time impoliate. Int that as the Joviet and Allied formes ease closer targeter the passacity would become more and more expensa. Invelol. talin around that collaboration between those around forces would be necessary and stated that a small group or staff should be set up at the proper time through which collaboration could be effected. The reprisen rebennador reported this nonverselin to the freeliest and the hilbed tates Chiefs of beff.

The inited States Shiefs of Staff here now directed General Reace to propose the Impediate astablishment of a pripartite armittee in amountains walk act as a consultive and advisory body for their respective Chiefe of telf. For membership, they propose a highremiding number of the lad army beneral staff and the Chiefe

of the

Moscow. They emphasize that the committee should of course have no independent powers of decision but should discuss in detail all strategical and operational matters of mutual concern and submit recommendations to their respective. Chiefs of Staff. They further emphasize that the committee should not impinge on matters now being handled by the European Advisory Committee, such as civil affairs and so forth.

Ceneral Deane is submitting the proposal to the Red Army General Staff in accordance with his instructions, and the Head of the British Military Hission has had instructions from his Chiefs of Staff to submit a similar proposal.

It is hoped that a procedure along the lines of the above can be established in the very near future.

September 19, 1944.

#### **SECRET**

#### MEMORANDUM:

On June 20 in a conversation between Marshal Stalin and the American Ambassador the necessity was discussed for close collaboration between the Red Army in the East and the Allied forces in the West when their attack converged on Germany. Mr. Harriman explained that General Marshall and General Eisenhower felt that the need for collaboration was not at that time immediate, but that as the Soviet and Allied forces came closer together the necessity would become more and more urgent. Marshal Stalin agreed that collaboration between these armed forces would be necessary and stated that a small group or staff should be set up at the proper time through which collaboration could be effected. The American Ambassador reported this conversation to the President and the United States Chiefs of Staff.

The United States Chiefs of Staff have now directed General Deane to propose the immediate establishment of a tripartite committee in Moscow which would not as a consultive [sic] and advisory body for their respective Chiefs of Staff. For membership, they propose a high-running member of the Red Army General Staff and the Chiefs of the British and United States Military Missions in Moscow. They emphasize that the committee should of course have no independent powers of decision but should discuss in detail all strategical and operational matters of mutual concern and submit recommendations to their respective Chiefs of Staff. They further emphasize that the committee should not impinge on matters now being handled by the European Advisory Committee, such as civil affairs and so forth.

General Deane is submitting the proposal to the Red Army General Staff in accordance with his instructions, and the Head of the British Military Mission has had instructions from his Chiefs of Staff to submit a similar proposal.

It is hoped that a procedure along the lines of the above can be established in the

September 19, 1944.

very near future.